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17th May 2019
Dear Parents and Carers,






                   
This week up and down the country, Head teachers will be writing about how proud they are of their Year 6 children for completing SATS tests. Our Year 6 children, supported brilliantly by school staff and parents at home, have been just fantastic this week. Their attitude, commitment and effort to do their absolute best, but combined with a calm and cheerful approach has been incredible to witness. Regardless of any results, we are exceptionally proud of them all this week and it was fantastic to see them enjoy their celebration picnic this afternoon. I would also like to thank Kirsty in the kitchen for producing a wonderful breakfast for the Year 6 children on each of their assessment days and to the PTFA for providing the food. 
As well as our Year 6 children, our Year 2 pupils have been working hard on assessments this week. Teachers continue to make formative assessments over the course of May before we submit our judgements to the Local Authority. I know the Year 2 staff are very pleased with how hard the children are working. 
On Tuesday, Year 3 children again visited Adelaide lodge where they learnt some Swan Lake ballet and relaxation moves alongside the residents.    Residents from Sunningdale house visited Reception children on Tuesday morning to read, play games and complete puzzles. 
On Wednesday, we welcomed ‘Resource Futures’ from Devon Waste to conduct workshops with Year 4 and Year 6 children on habitats and material production. We also held a whole school assembly where the children were shown the importance of ‘Reduce, Reuse and Recycle’ when it comes to considering our waste management at school and at home. The visiting member of staff contacted me to praise the attitude and behaviour of all the children she worked with. 
Next week, children in 5ZU take part in the Trends in International Mathematics and Science study having been selected from a national database. They will participate in quiz based assessments on tablets and answer questions about school life. The results will be added to other selected schools around the country to make our national outcomes, in order to have a comparison between ourselves and other countries.  I hope the children will enjoy the experience. 
Also next week, on Monday Year 6 have their ‘Musical in a day’ and will perform to the rest of Key Stage 2 children at the end of the afternoon. Year 6 parents are also invited to this performance.  Some Year 5 children will be taking part in the Honiton Learning Community Quad Kids event. The fun continues for Year 6 on Tuesday as they visit Offwell woods for some Forest school activities. On Wednesday morning, some Year 4 and Year 5 children complete some Science work with Colyton Grammar school pupils. On Thursday, Year 3 parents are invited to a Cornerstones Curriculum ‘Tremors’ Express Event to join the children to take on the challenge of building structures that can survive earthquakes!  
On Friday, it is the turn of Reception to hold the PTFA cake sale after school. 
Yours faithfully,
Mr Perkins
Principal 
News from the children –
Nursery
We have been finding fossils in sand.
We have also been bathing babies in the garden.
Reception
We have been using information books.
We have been making animal masks.
Year 1
We have found a letter in a mystery box.
We have been learning about capacity.
Year 2
We have been doing maths SATs and reading SATs.
We have been doing Go Noodle.
Year 3
We have done a volcano experiment.
We have also been writing about Saber Tooth Tiger.
Year 4
We have made a bird nest.
We have also been doing fractions.
Year 5
We have done some hockey.
We have also planted seeds for our topic “Allotment”.
Year 6 
We have been doing SATs and are happy that they are over.
We have been helping Mr. C with hockey.
Messages
Honiton Bottom Road Park
With the summer weather now upon us, it is lovely that so many children enjoy visiting the park opposite the school before and after school. The park is not the jurisdiction of the school, but seems to become an extension of the Littletown community in summer months. I have already had some incidents reported to me this week. If your children are attending the park unsupervised before or after school, please tell them to always behave sensibly and with the respect we would expect at school and I’m sure you would expect at home. 
Reading 
The vast majority of children are reading every day at home along with completing ‘AR’ quizzes and regularly changing books at school.  These things are securing good progress in reading for those children. Over the next week or two, I will be making contact with families where teachers have informed me that reading still isn’t happening at home to see what else we can do to help in each situation. 
Pirate ship after school
Please be reminded that because of health and safety regulations and to comply with our insurance articles, it has always been the case that children are not allowed on the Pirate Ship on the school field after school even with parental supervision. Many thanks for your cooperation.  
School events/Dates 
Week beginning 20th May: 
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday

	Year 6 Musical in a day
Year 4 swimming
Year 5 Quad kids
	Year 6 Offwell Woods
3RB/GH visit Adelaide lodge
Year 1 outdoor classroom 
	Colyton Grammar School Y4/5

	2CL/DN  Outdoor classroom
Year 3 Express Event 2:30pm
	2AL Outdoor Classroom
Reception cake sale after school 
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